

Self-Determination Advisory Board
September 4, 2019
Meeting Notes

Chairpersons: Nancy Alterio, Executive Director, Disabled Persons Protection Commission


Jane Ryder, Commissioner, Department of Developmental Services
Members attending: Carol Bird, Valerie Bradley, Leia Brown, Julie Flaherty,

Lindsay Foley, Robin Foley, Anne Fracht, Leslie Kinney, Andrea Lunden, 
Karla Murphy, Jeffrey Paquette, Barbara Pandolfi, Leo Sarkissian
Members attending by conference call: Margaret Abrams, Jeff Keilson
Members not attending: John Anton, John Nadworney, Tom Sannicandro,

Kimberly Truong, Julie Westwater                                                                                     
Guests and DDS Staff:  Alixe Bonardi, Laney Bruner-Canhoto, Gail Gillespie, 

Victor Hernandez, Pamela Hickey, Elizabeth Irwin, Beverly McGovern, 
Elizabeth Morse, Terry O’Hare, Anne Marie Stanton, Ed Wilson, 
Mary Barry

Review and Approval of the June 5, 2019 Meeting Notes
The meeting notes were approved with no comments.

Opening Comments 
Jane Ryder, Commissioner, Department of Developmental Services
Commissioner Ryder began the meeting with the announcement that

Betsy Irwin will be retiring. She acknowledged and praised Betsy’s outstanding contribution to DDS and to the growth and development of self-directed services.  She thanked Betsy for her many years of valuable service. 
The Commissioner presented FY 20 Budget update which includes the following:
· The Chapter 688- Turning 22 budget is fully funded for FY 20.
· The services for school aged children through the DESE budget has been increased by $4Million; this will support another 200 children.

· The Budget for support services has increased by  almost $17M
· Day and work services-$6.7M
· Family Support services-$3.5M

· Autism Waiver services for children-$500K

· Autism support services for adults-$5.8M
This is a very good budget and DDS will work diligently to ensure, as always, that the funding will benefit as many individuals as possible.

She also announced that Tom Lane has left DDS and both Gail Gillespie and Terry O’Hare will help with the Advisory Board operations in the interim. DDS wants to be sure that, with the additional funding, enrollments will increase and that Self-Direction program will continue to work toward consistency in practices and will provide written guidance for the individuals and families.
Self-Directed Service Presentation
Beverly McGovern introduced Leia Brown and Carol Bird, SDAB Members, for Leia’s presentation of her involvement with the Self-Directed Services.
Leia shared information about herself and her current services, most of which she self-directs. She had slides of her work at an assisted living center, her social activities and many of her recent community contributions.   She has given this presentation many times, including at the Arbor Assisted Living Center and at the National Down Syndrome Conference, Washington D.C.
Leia was named Employee of the Month and Carol read parts of a published article by her employer congratulating her. Leia is involved in the Special Olympics and is a volunteer assistant teacher at her dance studio. Leia shared a book of her photos, awards and achievements. Self-Direction has worked well for her.

Questions/comments:

· What kind of qualities do you look for when interviewing for staff?

· “I look for interest in working with me, dependability, commitment to a schedule, enjoying activities that I like.”
· Added by Board members: “Sense of humor,” “ Don’t do things for me that I can do.”

· Have you had to terminate an employee?

· Yes, I had to terminate one staff person but for the most part, it has worked out well.
MASS Report
Anne Fracht, President, Mass Advocates Standing Strong

Anne reminded the members of the Annual Conference on October 19 at the Sheraton Tara in Framingham.

Anne announced that November will be her last month as President of the MASS Board; she has served in this role for six years. The Board thanked Anne for her years of service. She will remain involved through the transition and will mentor new leaders when she can.

Nicky’s Law

Leo Sarkissian, Executive Director, The ARC of Massachusetts

Leo updated the Board on the current status of Nicky’s Law. 
There is presently no system to track individuals whose acts of abuse against individuals with intellectual and developmental disabilities (ID/DD) have been substantiated by DPPC. The Law will mandate an abuse registry for those persons/caretakers who have been substantiated of a certain level of abusive behavior toward individuals served by DDS.  Right now the proposed bill will apply to those working for DDS in state or provider-operated programs. In the future the law could be expanded to serve other populations.
Leo gave the history of the development of the law.  Currently “due process” issues need to be resolved and then the bill can be processed into law. Representative Kay Kahn as well as staff members of DDS and DPPC have been leaders in supporting the bill. Lots of work has gone into crafting the bill and more work will need to continue.
Questions/Comments:

· Do you anticipate expanding those covered by this law to include aging persons? Elders that live in private homes?
· Broadening this law to include other populations will be explored in the future.

· Integration with data of staff recruited through Rewarding Work and directly by individuals/families for self-directed services will need access to the data base for their protection.

· The processes will need to be developed over time; provider agencies can check the database but information about those recruited through Rewarding Work will not be able to be accessed at this time.
The strategy for the implementation of the Law is to “start small,” to work out the issues and then to expand to the larger populations. 
Comment: When the Law is passed, it will be to the credit of Leo, individuals and families and many involved persons/agencies pushing for its resolution.
HSRI Presentation: Annual Survey, Year 3 Evaluation, Other States Allocation Determination Processes, International Conference
Val Bradley, President Emerita, Human Services Research Institute and 
SDAB Member
Alixe Bonardi, Senior Policy Specialist, Human Services Research Institute
Alixe presented information about the International conference to be held in Boston next week, The International Initiative for Mental Health Leadership. This conference is sponsored by an international collaborative that focuses on improving mental health, addiction and disability services. Nine (9) countries will be represented at this conference.

 Six (6) self-advocates will be attending. Betsy Irwin, Jeff Keilson and Anne Fracht have assisted/participated in the planning. Alixe will update this Advisory Board at the next meeting.
Val Bradley announced that the Year 3 Evaluation has been moved to the end of December, 2019.  Val presented a hand-out to the Board with the relevant details and explanation of the Annual Surveys and status of the Year 3 Final Report.

 The AWC and PDP Surveys were sent at the end of August. The DDS on-line staff survey will be sent out by the end of September. It has been reviewed by DDS and is being sent to a broad group of DDS staff. (See page 2 of hand-out).  The Regional Managers and Area Directors will encourage staff participation. 
Val shared information on the reviews of other states’ allocation determination processes, the work done in May, June and July to complete the gathering of basic data elements and how other states use/measure these elements.  The data elements include: where participants live (demographics), their levels of independence/functioning, the amount of funding spent, the services received.
The next steps for HSRI include: in-person review of the data elements with DDS staff; determine what data elements are available within DDS infrastructure; prepare a proposed  blueprint for DDS to develop the necessary infrastructure; and  prepare final report and recommendations. (See page 4 of hand-out.)
Questions/Comments:

· Would there be ways to help determine the level of need of the participants?

· There are technical issues to address as to how we may suggest to do this.

· DDS may need to recalibrate how the budgets are done for equitable distribution of resources.

· Are you determining how to assess the changes over time for the person participating in self-direction?

· Yes, this information must be included.
· How are the data determined to be reliable and how will they be reassessed?
· The data elements will need to be reviewed carefully and regularly by DDS and will change over time.
Public Comments
There were no public comments.
Handouts distributed by email and available at the meeting:
SDAB Agenda September 4, 2019
SDAB Meeting Notes June 5, 2019 (final)

HSRI Year 3 Progress and Next Steps -Hand-Out
NEXT MEETING   December 4, 2019 10-12noon
Submitted by Mary E. Barry
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